
Vernon, Ceri & Family 
 

 
 
I don't know if I ever sent you our 
most recent family photo taken 
one year ago yesterday-on our 
40th wedding anniversary-in 
Hawaii- by a kind stranger on 
Goldie's phone, I think! As you 
know there were 36 of us then 
and now little Victor has joined 
the ranks- and Julian and Esme 
are due to deliver next month 
and Goldie in September. When 
will the next family gathering be I 
wonder? 
 

 
 

Also photos of Abram Seth Jaya Gabriel and Caspar enjoying beautiful Borth y Gest in August- what 
lovely memories we all have. 
. 

  
  
The most recent photo is Vernon on one of our lockdown exercise walks- we 
walk a lot at the moment:) He is standing by the fountain I walked past many 
times- on my way to and from visiting dear Pat during her last few weeks here 
in the care home which is very close to us.  
 

And finally there's a selfie of our 
"bubble" of over a month taken on 
Good Friday when Vernon Josiah 
Nathanael Harriet and I walked up Mt 
St John- the one behind our church 
that you went up Keith after the 
morning service.  

 

 
Much love  
Ceri & Vernon Xxx 


